

SYC Adelaide Office

135-139 Currie Street Adelaide SA 5000

GPO Box 1869 Adelaide SA 5001

> T 08 8405 8500 F 08 8231 7551

7 August 2019

Ms Anne Rathjen Hallett Cove East Primary School Quailo Avenue HALLETT COVE SA 5158

Dear Ms Rathjen,

I would like to thank you and the community at Hallett Cove East Primary School for your generous donation of food, clothing and personal items to SYC during our 2019 EOFY Appeal. The appeal was a great success and we received over \$28,000 through cash and in-kind donations, which will make a huge impact to our work with vulnerable young people in our community.

Our manager of Homelessness Services, Tracey Kamp, has been sharing these donations with young people and sees firsthand the impact and significance they are having.

"Some young people who attend the Trace-A-Place shopfront haven't yet eaten, slept or even had a shower. Some of these young people are children. To be able to provide a child with basic necessities such as warm clothes, a hot meal, or even a tooth brush means so much. Thank you for your donation, it is greatly appreciated."

Donations are very important to the work we do as they allow us to provide immediate support to young people experiencing crisis, but more importantly they allow us to build a rapport with them and connect them with services to transition them out of crisis and homelessness for good. Your generous donations are helping to change young people's lives for the better. Breaking the cycle of welfare dependency and poverty is achievable with the right kind of support.

Yours sincerely,

Paul Edginton

Chief Executive Officer





